

Dear Village Tax Payer,

The Tax Department would like to welcome you to Arcanum and provide you with some information relating to Arcanum’s Income Tax Ordinance.  The Village has a one percent (1%) tax on income earned by every person living or working within the Village of Arcanum.  

In accordance with Arcanum’s Income Tax Ordinance, all residents who are 18 years of age and older are required to file an Arcanum Income Tax Return and remit any tax that may be due.  It is mandatory filing even if you have no income for any given year.

If you are retired and/or on disability and are not working, we ask that you please still complete the enclosed Mandatory Registration & Filing form, and mark that area on the tax form.  Your account will then be created, but made inactive and you will not be required to file a yearly tax return with our office.  You must officially notify the tax office with this information before your account will be made inactive.
If you are attending college and live away from home, you must file a yearly tax return with Arcanum as long as any of the following apply:

1. You are listed on your parents’ income tax return for Federal and State taxes and your parents’ address on their Federal and State returns is listed as living in the Village of Arcanum.

2. You filed your Federal and State Returns and used your address in Arcanum.  (Whenever you do move from your parents’ home permanently and are no longer claimed on your parents’ tax returns, please notify the Arcanum Tax Department so that we can change our records with the date of your move, along with your new address.)

If you do not have Arcanum city tax withheld from your paycheck (employers outside of the village are not required to withhold for Arcanum, but many do so as a courtesy to their employees), then you will need to set up a “declaration” and make quarterly estimated payments.  
Beginning July 1, 2025, the Village of Arcanum will be utilizing an outside agency, Reginal Income Tax Agency (RITA), to administer the Village of Arcanum Tax Department. All tax related questions and payments will go directly to RITA. Attached is the RITA Individual Registration Form that is required to be submitted for all new residents into the Village. This form can also be obtained online by visiting RITAOHIO.com. RITA’s contact information can also be found on this form.
If you have any questions regarding this letter or the enclosed registration form, please call the Village office at 937-692-8500.
Regards,

The Village of Arcanum Fiscal Officer,
Karen L. Deao
07/1/2025

